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IMPROVEMENT WORKS IN BOORT TO BOLSTER LOCAL OLIVE GROVE OPERATIONS

Works are underway by Powercor to upgrade the main electricity supply line between Charlton and Boort in response to increased demand for energy supply from the Boundary Bend Olive Orchard and Processing Plant. 

Boundary Bend Olives commissioned the work with Powercor to match its continued growth, as well as support increased processing demands at their Boort Estate. Set on 2,550 hectares and comprising around 900,000 trees, the estate is one of the world’s largest olive groves.
Adam Gellie, Head of Program Design & Delivery with Powercor’s Network Services team said Powercor already had people out in the local community doing preparatory works.
“This is a critical piece of work to support the sustained success of one of the area’s most significant agricultural industries and employers,” he said. 
“As part of our works it’s important for us to let the Boort community know that from late February through to the end of March there will be particular days where the power supply to more than 600 homes and businesses in the town will be delivered by two large portable generators which we will be transporting into place.

“For our crews to safely carry out the installation of 20 new electricity poles to connect the facility and more than 12 kilometres of upgraded power line we will need switch from the normal grid power supply to electricity supplied from the generators.

“By having the generators in place it makes sure Powercor has ample power supply available to meet the demand for electricity from the town and surrounding areas,” he added. 
“Once our crews finish particular pieces of work on a given day we will be switching the power supply back over from the generators to the mains supply. The advantage is that switching supply helps reduce the cost to the project by minimising the use of the portable generators but unfortunately it does momentarily interrupt supply to our customers as we do it.
“We never want to take our customers off supply and we’ve designed our works program to keep the outages and their duration to an absolute minimum over the construction period.
“We plan to time our switch over for around 5pm on each day so people have some consistency during the works. Customers will also receive an interruption notice from us via Australia Post once the exact dates are locked in,” Adam said.
“Given the time of year, we will also be paying close attention to weather conditions and works may be suspended if needed to maintain the safety and wellbeing of the local community and our workforce.
“Powercor is really pleased to be working with Boundary Bend Olives and we want to thank the people of Boort and surrounding areas in advance for their patience and understanding while we deliver this important project for the region.” he said.
In the lead up to the works people are encouraged to visit powercor.com.au and click on the OUTAGES tab to register for our SMS alert service or download our OUTAGES app on the AppStore or Google play.
For media inquiries phone Powercor’s media line on 03 9683 4342.
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